
WAC 194-50-020  ASHRAE Standard 100, 2018—Section 2—Scope.  This 
standard is mandatory for all covered buildings and state campus dis­
trict energy systems located in the state of Washington. Multifamily 
residential buildings exceeding 50,000 square feet of gross floor 
area, excluding the parking garage areas, may seek early adopter in-
centives by voluntarily complying with the applicable energy use in­
tensity target consistent with RCW 19.27A.220.

This standard applies to existing buildings, portions of build­
ings, and building complexes, including the envelope and all systems 
in the building, state campus district energy systems, and campus dis­
trict energy systems. Owners of a state campus district energy system 
must develop a decarbonization plan that provides a strategy for up to 
15 years for the decarbonization of the district energy system. Owners 
of a campus district energy system may opt-in to compliance with the 
standard through the alternative decarbonization plan compliance path-
way. Participating campuses must comply with all of the decarboniza­
tion plan requirements in accordance with Normative Annex W. This 
standard excludes industrial and agricultural processes in buildings 
for which the energy targets do not include those processes.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.210. WSR 24-16-041, § 194-50-020, 
filed 7/30/24, effective 8/30/24. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.210 
and 19.27A.250. WSR 24-03-033, § 194-50-020, filed 1/8/24, effective 
2/8/24. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.210. WSR 20-22-059, § 
194-50-020, filed 10/30/20, effective 11/30/20.]
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